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                   CITY OF FORT LAUDERDALE      
                   City Commission Agenda Memo #13-0499 
 REGULAR MEETING 
 

 
TO:  Honorable Mayor & Members of the  
  Fort Lauderdale City Commission 
 
FROM: Lee Feldman, ICMA-CM, City Manager 
 
DATE:  April 16, 2013 
  
TITLE: Motion to approve Change Order No. 2 with Baker Concrete Construction, 

Inc. to add additional quantities at no additional cost for bridge 
replacement project – P10737 – Bridge Replacement (Bridges Numbers 
865766 and 865767) SE 15TH Avenue Bridges over Marchetta and 
Carlotta Rivers.  

 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the City Commission approve Change Order No. 2 with Baker 
Concrete Construction, Inc., for costs associated with bridge replacement project (P10737) - 
SE 15TH Avenue Bridges over Marchetta and Carlotta Rivers. 
 
Background 
On April 3, 2012 the City Commission awarded a contract to Baker Concrete 
Construction, Inc. (BCCI) for replacement of the SE 15th Avenue Bridges over Marchetta 
and Carlotta Rivers in the Lauderdale harbor community. This project is under 
construction and is approximately 40 percent complete. 
 
As a direct result of Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) specifications, 
requiring an additional pre-stressed concrete piling, on November 28, 2012, BCCI 
submitted Bid Quantity Overruns for contract items prior to work being performed. BCCI 
calculated the projected pay quantities for these bid items and found that the quantities 
would exceed those listed in the contract. 
 
On February 21, 2013, after thoroughly evaluating the quantity overruns and having 
received concurrence from the engineer of record, FDOT approved the use of a contract 
underrun to fund the above items. 
 
This change order represents compensation for the additional test pile linear footage 
and continuous Neoprene pads installed in the project. The cost of all items will be paid 
from an underrun of the production pile item, therefore no additional cost, as well as no 
additional time will be added to the contract. 
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Resource Impact 
There is no fiscal impact to the City for this Change Order. 

Attachment: 
Exhibit 1 – Change Order #2 

 

 
Prepared by: Dane Esdelle, Project Manager 
  Mehrdad “Mike” Fayyaz, Assistant City Engineer 
 
Department Director:  Hardeep Anand, P.E., Acting Public Works Director 
 


